## Press Release - Meeting Cancellation

Dunes City, Oregon

Contact:
Jamie Mills
City Administrator/Recorder
recorder@dunescityor.com



## For Immediate Release

October 26, 2021

Dunes City's City Council Meeting Regular Session, scheduled for Wednesday, October 27<sup>th</sup>, 2021, has been cancelled. City Administrator Jamie Mills sites an inability to get a quorum for the meeting.

Mills goes on to point out that this does NOT cancel the Planning Commission Public Hearing on Ordinance 259 regarding Land Use Codes. Ordinance 259 is a culmination of 10 years' worth of committee work to bring the City's land use codes into compliance with State law and corrects provisions that are vague and subjective – resulting in many lawsuits against the City that were successful.

With the assistance of the Lane Council of Governments (LCOG), the City has been successful in making arrangements for remote attendance of meetings where individuals can be heard on the record. Interested parties may join the Zoom meeting on October 28<sup>th</sup>, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. Pacific Time by going to:

https://us06web.zoom.us/i/83994272077?pwd=SWdUZ114b010U1A2ZnBEMXpZcE5Mdz09

Or by phone by dialing 1+253 215 8782 US

Meeting ID is 839-9427-2077

Passcode is 851147

This information is also posted on the City's website.

Following are some key details of the Zoom settings that you could communicate with potential remote participants to establish clear expectations:

• Dunes City does not have a sophisticated remote meeting setup. This remote option will be facilitated by the Lane Council of Governments to provide the best option available in the short term. The City is working on a longer-term solution.

- The Chat function will only facilitate communication directly to "the Host" (an LCOG employee running the remote portion of the meeting). The Chat should be used for technical issues alone.
- Those who would like to provide testimony should indicate so in the chat function "My name is .... And I would like to provide public comment on ..."
- The meeting host will keep all participants muted until they are called upon to provide testimony. At that time they will be asked to unmute by the host and should click "OK" on the prompt that appears on their screen. Remote testimony will be subject to the same time limitations as in-person testimony (no more than three minutes time permitting).

Individuals may still attend the meeting in person and masks are mandatory. For more information, contact City Hall at 541-997-3338.

-###-